Omak Public Library Board Meeting Minutes 

Conducted remotely via Zoom

March 13, 2023

Members Present: Cynthia Tollefson, Betty Cleveland, Jo Stalder, Omak City Council liaison Myer Louie, Betsy Rainsford, Librarian Alyssa Cruz-Uribe and two guests Findtherightpassion and I'm sorry, I neglected to write down our other guest's name.

Minutes from February were read and approved. 

Bills read and  approved to be presented to the city for payment. 
· PUD, power- $1662.41  Please see #1 of  Old Business        

· City of Omak, water, sewer, storm- $155.16

· U.S. Linen and Uniform, mat cleaning- $35.40

· Weinstein Beverage Co, toilet paper, garbage bags, paper towels- $184.78

Old Business:
1) The bill from February was $717.30. The past due bill was $945.11 which totals $1662.41. Alyssa contacted Connie who is working on finding out why the check for $945.11 wasn't recorded as paid by the PUD.

New Business: 

1) Cynthia pointed out that the library's water usage had almost doubled from February of last year. Betty said that next door at the Elks, their water usage had almost doubled too. Hopefully, there isn't a leak.  Myer said he would bring this up at the next city council meeting. 

2) Alyssa would like the Omak Library Board Meeting to be moved from Mondays to Tuesdays due to a change in her work schedule. She will send Connie a memo about her request and follow up with whatever the correct procedures are to make this change. Myer will also follow up with this at the next city council meeting.

3) The Baby and Toddler Time is a popular group that will be including Tuesdays starting in April.

4) The heater was fixed and the bill will come next month.

5) Calvin resigned last month. The board wishes him well and a thank you card will be sent.  Library assistants are filling in until a new Customer Service Technician is hired.

6) The progress of the NCW remodel is now being posted on the NCW website and will track the progress of the project. Omak Library is expecting their remodel to be in the 2023/24 time period. Community forums, where the city and community can meet to discuss library needs and ideas, will be held towards the end of the summer or into the fall. Alyssa said there should be no costs to the city for the remodel unless there are infrastructure repairs needed. Myer said that Todd would be on top of any repairs, if any are needed.

7) The new window is installed. Thanks to our city workers.

Meeting Adjourned.

Next Meeting held via Zoom on April 10th or 11th at 1:30.

Respectfully submitted, Betsy Rainsford, secretary.

